


GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
Of December 4, 2023

	The Greenview Village Board met for a regularly scheduled board meeting on Monday December 4, 2023. President Kevin Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance. The roll call indicated that Trustees Jamie Booth, Patrick Feagans, Norman Hofmann, Pamela Rouse, Taya Smith, and Elizabeth Soldwedel were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt, Joe Reynolds and Village Clerk Rachel Henderson.

Public Participation: 

Joe Reynolds gave the maintenance report. A motion was made by Trustee Booth and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve the report as presented.  All present in favor voted aye.  Report filed into record.

John Holt announced that the monthly police report will be rescheduled to the next meeting. 

[bookmark: _Hlk139984587]The minutes from November 20, 2023, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion was made by Trustee Smith and seconded by Trustee Hofmann to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and filed into record. 


[bookmark: _Hlk139986955]Income/Expense/Bill Report Each board member reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Trustee Rouse and seconded by Trustee Hofmann to approve the payment of all bills. Motion was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed.

Old Business- 


New Business- 
A. Trustee Hofmann presented a new board member orientation checklist to benefit future board members. 
B. Trustee Feagans recommended potential changes to employee benefit time and overtime. 
C. A motion was made by Trustee Feagans and seconded by Trustee Smith to approve the donation of $1500.00 to support the 2024 Labor Day car show. Motion was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed. 

Committee Reports:

Trustee Feagans:  Discussed the purchase of an employee time clock.

Trustee Hofmann:  None 

Trustee Soldwedel:  Discussed a request that was made by Taaper’s Tap to extend hours of operation for the New Year’s celebration. The board will vote on the request at the next scheduled board meeting.  

Trustee Booth: None 

Trustee Smith:  Discussed upcoming light up the park celebration to be held on Friday, December 8th at 5:30pm. Informed the board that the Mason City Subway generously donated cookies for the celebration. 

Trustee Rouse:  Updated board on dental insurance

Treasurer:  Discussed the progress of the ordinance codification and notified the board of revenue from AT&T that will be transferred into a new savings account and allocated for future village projects.  

Clerk:  Informed the board of the Illinois Paid Leave for All Workers Act that will take effect starting January 2024. Gave an update on EPA survey responses and announced the next steps of action. 

President: Informed the board of new light installation in the park for the flagpole. President Curry contacted road district 10 to assist in the hauling of gravel to the school and to be graded out by village employees. Discussion was had on a recent FOIA request to the village. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.
	
At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be held on Monday December 18, 2023, at 7:00 pm. 


Minutes Prepared by:			Rachel Henderson
					Village Clerk
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